
Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim with envoy of the Palestinian President to discuss
latest developments in the Palestinian Issue and political reality in the

region

Head of the Al-Hikma National Movement, Sayyid Ammar al-Hakim, in his office in Baghdad

received envoy of Palestinian President, Mr. Nabil Shaath Wednesday 26/6/2019

His eminence with Shaath discussed latest developments in the Palestinian issue and the

political situation in the region.

His eminence pointed out that the Palestinian issue remains at the top of priorities and can

not be relinquished, stressed the need to support the political powers in Palestine enabling

them to achieve the Palestinian state that cares for all, as well as uphold the right of return

for Palestinian refugees, indicated that the region is going through a state of escalation that

is not in the interest of all, called for the need calmness and adopt the logic of dialogue to

resolve disputes.

Regarding Iraq, his eminence emphasized that Iraq had made great strides toward stability and

is in a the process of establishing constructive opposition through the action of the Al-Hikma

National  Movement  that  seeks  to  assess  and  monitor  the  government  performance  and  the

completing wings of democracy.


